
Hay Lakes Playschool 
Parent Meeting 

October 3, 2022


Attendance - Cory Zetson (president), Connor Stratuliak (vice president), Marie Stratuliak (teacher), Michael Wersch 
(treasurer), Avey Christiansen (secretary), Kim Hunter, Kristie Thouret, Michelle Demers, Allison Klassen


Call to Order 
Cory called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm


Acceptance of Agenda as Presented 
Michael makes a motion to accept the agenda as presented. Avey seconds. All in favour. 


Monthy Reports 
1. President - Things have been going smoothly. It’s working well to use the library doors. The stairs aren’t as steep 

and kids don’t have to go through a construction zone. We continue to look into the possibility of opening up a 
daycare. 


2. Teacher - September - Marie got to meet all of the kids. The kids got to work on saying goodbye to the moms 
and dads. They are working on coming down the stairs independently. They are working on remembering the 
names of their friends. They learned about the 5 senses this month. Had first field trip at Miquelon Lake where 
they learned about Canadian animals and how they prepared for winter. The students walked along a deer trail, 
looking for and learning about the signs that a deer had been there.


       October - There will be no school monday and Tuesday Thanksgiving weekend. At the end of the month there 	 	     

       will be a Halloween party where students can dress up. The students are learning about body parts and how to   

       label them, and are learning about shapes. They are beginning to learn their names. The 3-year-olds are learning 

       to recognize their first name and print the first letter. The 4-year-olds are learning to to print their names. The are 

       using more materials - like scissors and paint, pencils and crayons. Marie has been sending out updates and 

       calendars on seesaw. Please let her know if you need any help getting logged in. There is one more field trip 

       coming up on Friday. They will be heading to the Thistle Hill Petting Zoo (8:30-1:00 pm).

3. Treasurer - Nothing to report. Michael hasn’t been given any of the info from Sherry yet, and isn’t on the 

accounts yet. Hasn’t been able to access the books yet, but that should all be switched over soon.


Old Business 
a. Status of Recreation Centre Renos - The Renos are not quite complete, but are almost finished. There are still a 
couple of plumbing and cabinet repairs needed. They are wanting to rent it out for more day use to gain more 
revenue from the hall. If it’s rented out, we aren’t able to use it (upstairs). It can be used for monthly meetings 
though.

b. Cell phone booster - has been installed and is working well.

c. Daycare - still in the talks, many steps yet to go.


New Business 
a. Fundraising has been going great. For Coco Brooks - total profit was just over $1600. The Coco Brooks order 

will be in on Thrusday, October 6th. Pick up will be at 11:30 am on Thursday. The next fundraisers are 50/50 
(Oct) and Happy Hippo (bath salts, balms, bubble bath, bath crayons for kids, glitter bombs) in November. We 
will plan to have the order arrive before Christmas. 


b. Class pictures have been completed.

c. CDSS meeting is October 13, 2022

d. Please make sure all fees are paid at the start of the month.


There was a question about where things are at with the church, and possibly moving the playschool there. The 
church is having their inspections done right now - building, fire, health, zoning. They are planning to give us a 
definite answer by the end of October.


Adjournment 

Meeting is adjourned at 7:17 pm.


